
 

 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
To: Anthony Wilson, City Clerk 
 
From: Thomas Evans, Executive Director 
 
Date: January 28, 2021 
 
Re: Final Affordable Home Ownership Letter of Commitment and KSURP Amendment 
 

 
 
To accompany the MXD Petition under consideration by the Cambridge City Council, on 
behalf of the Cambridge Redevelopment Authority (CRA), I am submitting two final 
documents for consideration.  The first is an executed Letter of Commitment to the City 
Council from the CRA regarding affordable home ownership units.  The Letter of 
Commitment was formally approved by the CRA Board at their regular public meeting 
on January 20th.  The text is nearly identical from the version previously shared with the 
Council with one minor exception. The CRA Board determined that the timeline trigger 
for the housing delivery milestones should begin with the approval of a revised Infill 
Development Concept Plan (IDCP) / Special Permit.  The CRA anticipates that the 
revised IDCP will be brought forward for consideration later this year. 
 
The second is a slightly revised version of the Kendall Square Urban Renewal Plan 
(KSURP) amendment.  This revision simply matches the language changes that had 
been made to the MXD Petition in response to comments from the Planning Board, and 
had been substituted by the Ordinance Committee on January 5th.  This duplicative 
process is unique to Article 14 of the Zoning Ordinance as many of the development 
standards of the MXD District are restated in the redevelopment plan.  As we discussed, 
the KSURP Amendment requires a separate vote from the MXD Zoning petition by the 
Council before the CRA can transmit the amendment to the Massachusetts Department 
of Housing and Community Development.   
 
 










